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Warwick Smith Our Ref: SSD-6339-PA-7
Director
Sandrick Project Directions
Suite 412, Nexus Norwest, 4 Columbia Court
Baulkham Hills, NSW 2153

25/01/2022

Dear Mr Smith,
St Catherine's School (SSD-6339)

Operational Transport Management Plan, Conditions A8(b) and E4

I refer to the revised Operational Transport Management Plan (OTMP) submitted to the Planning
Secretary in accordance with conditions A8(b) and E4 of Schedule 3 of the consent for the St
Catherine’s School (SSD 6339). 

I note that the revised OTMP:
 has been reviewed by the Applicant and no issues have been raised;
 includes the 2021 traffic survey results and updates on measures implemented and targets

achieved;
 contains the information required under conditions A8, A9 and E7; and
 has been submitted to the Department prior to the occupation of the Performing Arts and Aquatic

Centre and multi-purpose hall.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I am satisfied with the revised Operational Transport
Management Plan, Revision v05 dated 21 December 2021, in accordance with Schedule 3 conditions
A8(b) and E4 of SSD 6339.

I remind you to reapply to Council for the section 138 road permit for the pedestrian crossing relocation
works (Phase 2) and submit the revised OTMP to the Planning Secretary for approval prior to the
completion of the works. No increase in student and staff numbers is permitted until all measures have
been implemented as per the project development consent. 

I also remind you to conduct an independent review of traffic and parking activities after 6 months of
operations of the newly completed facilities under conditions F2-F5 of SSD 6339.

Please ensure that the approved OTMP is placed on the project website at the earliest convenience.

If there is any inconsistency between the approved document and the conditions of consent, then the
requirements of the conditions of consent will prevail.

If you have any questions or wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Sidonie Crepeau at
sidonie.crepeau@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely, 

Jake Shackleton
Director – Infrastructure Management
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As nominee of the Planning Secretary


